
  L-4 Alumni Association, Inc.    
           www.l4aa.org 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	                  September 24, 2021


Subject:  4th Friday Monthly Activity Update


Dear Valued Member, 

 Last month I reported that L-4 PR Paul Y. Chung had graduated marking him the 
second graduate since L-4’s rechartering in 2020 to become a member of the L-4AA.  On 
September 17th, Mr. Chung was commissioned a US Army Second Lieutenant in the Military 
Intelligence Corps.  Lieutenant Paul Chung will begin his journey in the NC Army National 
Guard.  Congratulations, Paul, on your achievement! 
 On September 13th, Dr. Charles R. (Chip) Martin, ‘68, was added to the Heritage List 
established and maintained by the National Society of Pershing Rifles Alumni Association.  
Chip Martin is the second member of the L-4AA to be recognized for his work 
achievements, the first being General H. Hugh Shelton.  Categories for this national 
recognition include Academics, Arts & Entertainment, Industry - Science - Technology and 
the Professions, Government, National Military Leadership, Hall of Valor and Killed In Action 
or in the Line of Duty.  Congratulations, Chip, on your recognition! 
 November 20, 2021 is the Wolfpack’s home game hosting Syracuse. It’s also Military 
Appreciation Day.  We are asking for a response as to whether you (and others) would want 
to attend.  Please indicate yes/no or tentative by the end of this month.  A head count will 
help the Wolf Pack Club determine if we sit together and obtain additional tickets if needed. 
 The final quarter of the year is the season for giving.  The first six members to donate 
to the Congleton-Etheridge Memorial Scholarship Fund will receive a thumb drive containing 
L-4’s 1776 bicentennial colonial drill celebrations, and newspaper articles referencing L-4 
from 1952 to the present.  Make your check payable to the Congleton-Etheridge Memorial 
Scholarship Fund.  Mail all gifts to Darlene Williams, 1807 Felts Parkway, Fort Mill, SC  29715. 
 The Congleton-Etheridge Memorial Scholarship Committee reports that it’s in the 
second phase of testing the application process.  Webmaster Judy Ramsey continues to 
refine the online process.  While the application is still in a test stage, a short biography of 
Roy Congleton and Kent Etheridge is posted under the Scholarship tab.  Use the link below 
the letterhead to access the website. 
 The Director of Finance, Darlene Williams, says to be on the lookout for your 2022 
dues letter next month. 

Fraternally, 
                Joe Harris


Director of Administration
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